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2023: THE YEAR AHEAD 
 
2022 – In a year of “resilience and recovery,” according to FCAI’s Chief Executive, Tony Webber, the 
Australian automotive industry delivered more than one million new cars to customers.   

Official VFACTS figures show that 1,081,429 new vehicles were “recorded” as sold last year, an increase 
of 3.0 percent from the previous year, in spite of ongoing supply chain and delivery issues. 

Toyota again secured top spot with 231,050 sales (21.4%), more than doubling second placed Mazda’s 
95,718 sales (8.9%).  This was Toyota’s 20th win in a row, and as widely reported, is the only car 
company to have sold more than 200,000 vehicles in a calendar year. 

In a major upset, Hyundai lost 3rd place to its sister brand, Kia – which outsold its stable mate for the first 
time. With 78,330 units sold, Kia’s 7.2 % market share edged Mitsubishi into 4th spot (7.1%). Hyundai, 
whose cause wasn’t helped as it experienced severe stock shortages, slipped into 5th place with 6.8% 
market share.  

Rounding off the top ten positions were Ford (6.2%); MG (4.6%); Subaru (3.3%); Isuzu (3.3%) and 
Volkswagen (2.9%).  

This is the second year in a row that MG has been in the top ten brands.  Of all the Chinese imports, MG 
has been the star performer.  It has grown faster than any other car brand in recent times – in 2018, it 
was ranked 30th with just 3,000 sales.  

Passenger vehicle sales continue to lose both sales volume and industry share as consumers continue to 
show a preference for SUVs and light commercial vehicles – only two of the top ten models sold during 
the year were passenger vehicles – the Toyota Corolla and the Hyundai i30. The Corolla remained 
Australia’s top selling passenger vehicle. 

Toyota’s HiLux retained its position as Australia’s top-selling model for the seventh year in a row with 
64,391 sales.  And Toyota’s dominance in the market-place is borne by the fact that four of the top ten 
models sold during the year wore a Toyota badge. 

So, where to for 2023? 

The financial year ended 30 June 2022 again saw most dealerships make more money than they ever did 
before.  Most Auswild dealerships continue to achieve profit levels not seen since the Global Financial 
Crisis in 2007/2008. 

New vehicle profitability continue to remain strong.  The supply shortages have given dealers the upper-
hand in the sales negotiation process and retaining gross but time will tell whether dealers will revert to 
their bad habits of cutting grosses on vehicles when the supply chain improves. It will also be interesting 
to see how salespersons cope with having to “sell” instead of just taking orders when normality resumes. 

Whilst there have been various reports that the current shortage of semi-conductors / microprocessors is 
improving, it is still unlikely that inventory shortages here in Australia will be resolved anytime soon.   
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The current trading market for used vehicles has seen used car prices falling for several months now – 
although they aren’t exactly “normal” yet. Used car prices are still relatively high compared to their pre-
pandemic levels.  Used vehicle profitability appear to have come back considerably – although, where the 
benchmark for used vehicle retail gross used to be $2,500 per vehicle – it is now $3,500 per vehicle 
according to AutoTeam Australia Consulting.  

For the record, AutoTeam Australia Consulting’s full year industry forecast for 2023 is 1,050,000 units 
– slightly less than that achieved in 2022. This volume forecast recognises the continuing impact of 
interest rate rises and higher inflation. 

At the recent NADA Show in Dallas, the recurring themes in conversations, discussion panels and the 
press were rising interest rates, affordability, headwinds and anxiety.   

After three years of making more money than they have ever before, dealers in the US are concerned 
that the profit boosts they have enjoyed will ebb as their lots fill back up as new vehicle supplies start to 
recover.  And worries about the economy and recession are growing.  Dealers particularly fret that 
persistently high vehicle prices and spiking interest rates are going to put a dent in consumer demand. 

Wholesale used vehicle prices in the US are on track to keep softening in 2023.  According to Jonathan 
Banks of JD Power, multiple factors – including higher new vehicle incentives, higher new vehicle supply, 
higher interest rates, weaker economic conditions and reduced used vehicle supply – stand to push used 
vehicle prices lower. 

Does all this sound familiar? 

We suspect that there will be a few buy-sells happening during 2023.  The lack of succession plans for 
some “older” dealers and the demands placed on dealers by some manufacturers/importers for costly 
facility upgrades would be the catalyst for dealerships changing hands.  It is expected that the publicly 
listed dealer groups like Eagers Automotive, Autosports and Peter Warren Automotive will face 
competition from some of the larger private family groups who have been slowly, but steadily and quietly 
expanding their empires. 

When one in every five cars sold in Australia wears a Toyota badge, it is no big secret that Toyota 
dealerships are highly desirable for purchasers.  However, well run and highly profitable dealerships with 
other franchises will continue to attract a premium for the seller. 

Fixed operations have been the back-bone of many successful dealerships over the years and will 
continue to do so in 2023 and beyond.  As vehicle sales are stymied by inventory shortages, the role fixed 
operations play in a dealership’s profitability will become more and more important.  An efficient and well-
run fixed operations department should cover at least 60% of any dealership’s fixed expenses. 

We say it every year and we will say it again – your ability to prosper in 2023 is entirely in your hands 
and that of your managers.  It takes commitment from you, the dealer, to create a positive mindset, train 
your salespeople, hold them accountable and stick to the basic game plan.   

Australians will continue to buy new cars in 2023 – over one million vehicles, it is forecasted – just make 
sure that when they do buy, they end up buying from you and not another dealer! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 


